 ALBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL     [2019]
__________________________________________
Minutes of the meeting of Albourne Parish Council (Village Hall Management Committee) - meeting as the Trustee of the Albourne Village Hall held on Tuesday, 17th December 2019
Present: 
 
 John Parks (JP) (Chairman)
                                 Councillor Graham Stafford (GS) 
                                 Councillor Jerry Butler (JB) (Vice Chairman)                              
                      Councillor Suzi Sawyer (SS)
                                 Councillor John Drew (JD)
                                 Councillor Di Smith (DS)
                                 George Hammond (GH)       
                                                            
In attendance:         Iain McLean (Parish Council Clerk) 
                  
_________________________________________________
The meeting commenced at 7.00 p.m.
1. Apologies for absence.  Mick Gratton (MG) had sent apologies for absence. There were no declarations of interest.

2. Approval of minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the last meeting held on 24th September 2019 were formally approved by those present, and duly signed off as a true record by JP.
3. Matters arising. There were none.    
    

4. Domestic issues – unwanted activity around the Village Hall. JB is looking into the CCTV issues, and there are a number of technical issues to resolve, e.g. cabling. However, there have been no recent incidences reported. GS has sorted out the exterior lighting. Future Floor Care and recent damage. There are 12 damaged tiles. Darren Cross has sent an estimate for repairing the area where the duct tape was used and to repair the finish to the repaired floor. However, it was noted that the whole floor cleaning might have to be redone, but the incident has raised the question of whether the entire floor covering should in fact now be replaced, given its age and condition. There is an issue about whether or not the damage would be covered by the hirers’ insurance, or whether any claim should be made though the VH insurance. The hirer has however, made a without prejudice offer of contributing towards any costs, and the Committee felt that before taking the matter any further forward, it would be appropriate to obtain quotes for the renewal of the entire floor, and then the options can be reassessed. On line calendar. Although this matter has been discussed in the past, JP suggested that it would be good to have a view-only on line calendar for VH events. However, it was recognised that the technical issues would need to be resolved (it will need a separate Gmail account), and that there was a resource issue in terms of inputting the calendar and keeping it up to date. JP agreed to talk to the Treasurer and the Bookings Clerk in order to see how this might be done.                                       

5. Financial Statement. The financial Statement was read out by JB, and a copy will be with the minutes (and is available from the Clerk). However, it was agreed, under the WSCC Hiring item, that the £20 extra payment should go directly to the Bookings Clerk. Secondly, on the Treasurer's remuneration item, it was accepted that the review is long overdue, and it was therefore agreed that the VHMC will have an item on the next Agenda (for the February meeting) with a comprehensive review of all "staff" payments/honoraria, the Treasurer’s request (as set out in the last sentence of that item), and indeed of the current hire charges. On the VH Trustees meetings item, it was agreed that in future, the Clerk will ensure that the bookings are made. Under this item, it was also reported that the issue of the restocking of the toilet rolls in the WCs needed to be sorted out. Extra supplies can be stored within the VH, but the Hall cleaner needs to alert a VHMC member, or the Treasurer, when restocking is needed.      

6. Projects. Chairs. The 36 racked, new chairs are due to arrive on Thursday, 19th December 2019. There is a requirement to purchase more in the New Year, since it was agreed that the ultimate aim should now be to replace all the current chairs. The proposal to fit some of the current chairs with new rubber feet, shouldn’t be pursued, because the experience is that these tend to fall off, leading to scuffing of the floor. This will be especially important, if a new floor is to be provided. The ones being discarded are being sold, so there is some money coming back, and MG is on the case with regard to this. It was noted that the minimum requirement for chairs for the Hall is about 72. Garage roof. It was reported that a couple of boys had to be chased down from the roof recently, although it is difficult to prevent this. The Council is of course insured against any injury. There is a crack in the corner of the roof, but there doesn’t seem to be any leakage. As MG was not present, there was no update on the replacement roof project, and JP will ask him about this. Sound panels. These have been installed, and have been very well received by users. They are very effective, and also add to the general ambience of the Hall. A vote of thanks was made particularly to GH for all his hard work, and also to GS, to Mr and Mrs, Parks, and the whole team, for getting this project so successfully completed. Cupboard over the toilet conversion. MG has received a quote, and JP also has one from PMP Limited. After due consideration, it was AGREED to accept the revised quote from PMP (putting in two doors instead of one) in the sum of £765.45 inclusive of VAT. It was also agreed to waive the requirement under Standing Orders to obtain a third quote, given the delay to the project so far. JP will notify the contractor accordingly.                                   

7. Social Groups feedback. The pub is doing well, and is more than “washing its face”. The quiz night is confirmed for 29th February 2020. It is a joint Church/Village Hall event. DS will be applying for a TENs alcohol License early in the New Year. Tickets will be on sale soon, and the intention is to have 8 tables of 8. DS wanted the event to be able to use the VHMC’s bar (staff, supplies, and equipment) for the drinks, etc., but JB pointed out that it had already been agreed that this facility would only be for the pub nights. After discussion however, two formal proposals were put in the hope of reaching a compromise solution. GS proposed, and JB seconded that the Church would be offered the bar facility in full, on the basis that the profits would then be split 75% to the Church, and 25% to the VHMC. A counter proposal was made by DH, and seconded by JP that the split should be 80%, 20% respectively. JB said that on the basis of either proposal, the hiring charge should therefore be the £40 fee as set out in the minutes of the September meeting. On a show of hands, there were two votes in favour of the first proposal, and six in favour of the counter proposal, and so the counter proposal was duly carried. It was therefore RESOLVED to make that offer to the Church. JB then spoke about the possible arrangements for the 75th anniversary of VE day on the 8th May 2020. It was proposed to have a street party, along with the use of the VH, and a road closure in place for the Street, between Barleycroft and Barn Close. Planning is in its early stages, but all ideas are welcome. It is possible that JB can secure a grant of £250 from MSDC towards the costs. It will also need a lot of publicity. However, the event will in effect, be a VH undertaking, and so after discussion, the VHMC AGREED and approved the proposal. JB will therefore take this forward and report back with progress in due course.         

8.  Any other business.  It was noted that the First Aid box needs topping up, as a number of items were missing. DS said she will deal with this. There is a patch of damp in the ceiling of the VH, which needs to be investigated. It was noted that the Christmas tree has not been put up in the Hall, and this may be because of health and safety concerns, given the use of the Hall by young children. It was agreed that the outside painting of the Hall needs to be put on the Agenda for the next meeting, as this work is becoming due.  

9.   Date of next meeting. This was agreed for Tuesday, 25th February 2020 at 7.00 p.m.                                  

The meeting ended at 9.00 p.m.
SIGNED as a true record....................................................................................

                                                 Chairman

DATED..............................................................2019    
